TOWN OF ERATH
VERMILION PARISH
DECEMBER 8, 2014

PRESIDING: MAYOR JOHN LEBLANC

BOARD OF ALDERMEN: ROBERT DOMINGUES, TONY RICHARD, DONALD
MENARD, CHRIS HEBERT

ABSENT: BILLY CORMIER

A motion was offered by Tony Richard, seconded by Donald Menard and duly carried,
approving the minutes of the regular meeting November 10, 2014.

A motion was offered by Chris Hebert, seconded by Donald Menard and duly carried,
approving the bills for payment.

A motion was offered by Chris Hebert, seconded by Robert Domingues and duly carried,
authorizing the Mayor to notify Slemco that it is the intention of the Town of Erath to
terminate the effectiveness of the current Agreement and all Amendments and Exhibits
thereto upon its expiration on December 31, 2015. The Town of Erath is planning to

request proposals/prices for the supply of Wholesale Power beyond the term of the
current Agreement/Amendments.

A motion was offered by Tony Richard, seconded by Chris Hebert and duly carried,
adopting a resolution requesting financial assistance from the State of Louisiana under

Fiscal year 2014-2015 local Government Assistance Program and Community Water
Enrichment Fund Program.

A motion was offered by Tony Richard, seconded by Robert Domingues and duly
carried, accepting the 2013-2014 Audit report from Kolder, Champagne, Slaven & Co.

A motion was offered by Robert Domingues, seconded by Donald Menard and duly

carried, approving the advertisement for bids regarding the 2006 Ford 500 in the Street
Department.

A motion was offered by Chris Hebert, seconded by Donald Menard and duly carried,

hiring Ryan Pommier in the Police Department as a full-time employee effective
December 8, 2014.

A motion was offered by Tony Richard, seconded by Chris Hebert and duly carried, there
being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

John E. LeBlanc - Raquel Harris
Mayor Town Clerk



